
MISSIONARY UPDATE
DAVE & BREANNA MILLARD
PIONEER BIBLE TRANSLATORS

Dear Alderwood family,
We have arrived back to our African 
home! It was good to spend time 
with you all in Washington. As usual, 
we were greatly encouraged by 
your prayers and support. When 
we settled into our home here, we 
quickly prepared ourselves for our 

national co-translator to come from our African home 
town. Since the time we had to leave because of 
fighting, we have been flying our co-translator *Silas 
to us every so often. This takes quite a bit of logistics. 
There is not an airport there, just an airstrip. Planes 
do not come often. Missionary Aviation Fellowship 
will sometimes come on a rotation. We had initially 
planned to have *Silas with us for two weeks and be 
able to get through the bulk of 1 Corinthians. However, 
due to flying schedules we were only able to have him 
here working for a week. Praise God that we were able 
to get 1 Corinthians 1-5 checked! These chapters are 
now ready to go out to the community to see if people 
can understand them well. 
As these Scriptures continue to be produced, we are 
working with local churches to see them put to use. 
We are equipping local pastors, leaders and church 
volunteers to know God’s Word and to be able to 
study and teach the Word to others. This week, we are 
teaching twenty people from book six of a ten-book 
Bible Training curriculum. This will allow an amazingly 
relevant Scripture portion like 1 Corinthians to be 
applied to the local church, because God’s Word itself 
is so powerful and useful for every aspect of our lives.
Please pray with us that Paul’s calls for unity in Christ 
and spiritual wisdom in 1 Corinthians would come 
to be true for local churches here. Please pray for 
faithfulness and wisdom as we exhort local people and 
complete translation products. Please pray for rest and 
focus on what is most important.
We continue to thank our Lord for this opportunity to 
partner together in His kingdom. 
Blessings be upon you,

Dave, Bre, Gabe, Toby & Asher

Welcome

We’re glad you’re here

We want to hear from you! Fill out a 

Communication and/or Prayer Request 

form. We would love to pray for you and 

get you more information. 

Giving available

online or on the 

ACC app

3403 Alderwood Mall Blvd.

Lynnwood WA 98036

425.774.7766

ALDERWOOD.CC

EVENTS AND INFO

Join us for Sunday services in person or online (live stream at 9:30am).

Sunday service times: 8:00am, 9:30am and 11:00am

We have programs for kids and students on Sunday mornings as well!

Alderwood Community Church is a group of people who are committed 
to following Jesus together. Visit alderwood.cc/connect and see where 
you can get connected in a group, serving with a team, or through a 
Bible study.

The Alderwood church staff and elders are praying for you regularly! 
Please let us know how we can be praying for you! Submit your prayer 
requests at alderwood.cc/prayer

The Alderwood Compassion Center is open to receive donations on 
Tuesdays (9am to noon)...a list of items needed and the address can be 
found at alderwood.cc/compassion

Struggling with life? Need someone to come alongside and support? 
Stephen Ministry can help. alderwood.cc/stephen

Visit our website or use the ACC app to find out about upcoming 
events. Visit our calendar at alderwood.cc/events-page

COMING UP.

• Christmas Eve Services - Saturday, December 24 
As we wrap up the Kingdom People teaching series, we are going to 
celebrate how the true King is here. Jesus has come! 
Childcare is available for all service times: 2:00, 4:00 or 6:00pm.  
Learn more and RSVP at alderwood.cc/christmas

• Christmas is on a Sunday this year! Instead of in-person services, we 
will be sharing a Christmas Day Special with you to watch with your 
loved ones at home. Spend a few minutes listening to Pastor Wyatt 
share our heart behind the Christmas Day Special. Tune in Christmas 
Day to our website or YouTube channel to worship with us!

TEXT “ACCAPP” TO 84576


